
The Hennys, Middleton and Twinstead Parish Council 
Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 9th May 2022 

 
             Present:  

Parish Cllrs:  Cllr D Holland (Chairman), Cllr T Humphreys (Vice-Chairman) 
Cllr M Cracknell. 

  District Cllr: none 
County Cllr:  Cllr P Schweir 
Clerk:   Mrs S Boydell 
Members of Public: None 

 
AGENDA – ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

 
1.2022/2023 Apologies for absence 

Cllr A Scattergood, Cllr A Smart 
 

2.2022/2023 To elect a Chairman for 2022/23 – Cllr David Holland was elected Chairman 
 

3.2022/2023 To elect a Vice-Chairman for 2022/23 – Cllr Tim Humphreys was elected Vice Chairman 
 
4.2022/2023 Complete Acceptance of Office forms and hand in Register of Interest forms 

Forms will be signed by the end of the month. 
 

AGENDA - PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 
 
5.2022/2023 Declarations of interest on agenda items 
  None 
 
6.2022/2023 Approval of Minutes 

All members of the Parish Council in agreement with the minutes from the last Parish Council 
meeting. 

 
7.2022/2023 Public Speaking – No public speaking requests. 
 
8.2022/2023 District/County Councillors Report 

Cllr Peter Schweir 
The annual report is attached as APPENDIX A. 
Recent updates on Ukraine – many people now in the area and a Ukrainian Youth Club is 
being organised for children in the district. Solar together – 3600 enquiries. Essex Forest 
Initiative – aimed for 25,000 – 37,000 trees but actual number was 104,000 not including 
private and collaborations – 79 regular volunteers. Approved Essex Housing Strategy 2022/23 
48% older people.  

 
9.2022/2023 Clerks Report – all items noted. 

 
10.2022/2023 Planning - Current Planning Applications for objection or approval 
 

a) Planning - Current Planning Applications for objection or approval 
22/01015/OHL | Overhead line works associated with proposed grid supply point 
substation at Butlers Wood | Land Adjacent Butlers Wood And Waldergrave Wood West 
Of A131 Sudbury Road Bulmer Essex 
PC OBJECTS – ALL IN AGREEMENT – RESPONSE ATTACHED APPENDIX B 
 

b) National Grid – BDC Local Application, Pylons National DCO Application & East Anglian 
Green pylon line proposal (in addition to the B2T) – chairman to update 
PC OBJECTS – ALL IN AGREEMENT – RESPONSE ATTACHED APPENDIX C 
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11.2022/2023 Village Items 
a) PC agreed to postpone Middleton Parish noticeboard repairs but review annually. 
b) PC agree to keep a watching brief on the excavation at Middleton. 

 
12.2022/2023 Annual Parish Meeting 

Annual Parish Meeting 23rd May – poster to be updated and circulated ASAP. 
 

13.2022/2023 Parish Council Finance  
a) Payments noted 

 
08/03/22 Direct Debit Tesco monthly phone bill  £8.50 
09/03/22 Bank Transfer Freethought Internet invoice 43024  £30.00 
09/03/22 Bank Transfer Clerk’s expenses Jan & Feb 2022 £25.40 
09/03/22 Bank Transfer Clerk’s Salary March 2022  £585.55 
08/04/22 Direct Debit Tesco monthly phone bill  £8.50 
14/04/22 Direct Debit Payroll March 2022 £9.00 
14/04/22                           Direct Debit 

 
Payment to NEST Pension (employee £23.53 & employer 
£17.65) 

£41.18 

21/04/22 Bank Transfer Henny Parish Litter Pick £150.00 
21/04/22 Bank Transfer Freethought Internet invoice 43888 £22.25 
21/04/22 Bank Transfer Clerk’s Salary April 2022 (plus point increase to 01/04/21) £715.61 
21/04/22 Bank Transfer Henny Parish Room (hire) £50.00 
21/04/22 Bank Transfer EALC affiliation fee £155.67 

 
Income received prior to meeting: 
16/03/22 HMRC VAT Reclaim £577.60 
28/04/22 Braintree District Council First Half Precept £4,878.00 

 
b) Certificate of Exemption approved and signed – AGAR 2020/21 
c) Annual Governance Statement (Section 1) approved and signed 
d) Annual Accounting Statement (Section 2) approved and signed 
e) The period for the exercise of public rights agreed Monday 13 June – Friday 22 

July 2022 
f) Annual Internal Audit Report 2021/22 noted 

 
 
14.2022/2023 Items for next agenda 

• Twinstead Village Green maintenance report 
 

15.2022/2023 Meeting Dates 
23rd May 2022 Annual Parish Assembly 
11th July 2022 
12th September 2022  

 
Meeting closed 20:46 
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APPENDIX A 

 
Essex County Council - Hedingham Division 

 
Cllr Peter Schwier – 2021/22 Annual Report 

 
 
The last 12 months have been exceptionally busy and demanding. They have also been productive, 
and the new administration at Essex County Council has lost no time in setting out its clear aims 
and priorities for the four-year term. 
 
While too many to list in full, below is a small sample of the landmarks and achievements of the last 
12 months at the county council. 
 
 

• Launch of Everyone’s Essex Strategy – the council’s ambitious plan for the four years 
ahead.  It set out our levelling up plan for the county, and 20 commitments under the key 
areas of “economy”, “environment”, “health” and “family”. The strategy set out how renewal, 
equality and ambition run through everything we do.  Crucially, from my perspective, it 
established our aim to reach net-zero in Essex. 

 
• A budget for Essex - In February this year, the council set its budget for the 2022/23 

financial year.  To help achieve ECC’s vision of a county where everyone can thrive, it was 
announced that several areas would receive significant additional investment, including: 

o a £1.3 billion capital programme across the next four years 
o £200million over the next four years to support our climate action and net zero 

ambitions 
o an additional £10million in skills and economic growth 
o a further £2million for infrastructure and a new pothole fund 
o a £1.5million fund for the heritage and culture sector 
o an additional £1million for Levelling Up across Essex 
o continuation of the £750,000 localities fund to support district-based Levelling Up 

priorities 
o a continuation of the £500,000 investment in the work being done to protect Essex 

children from being targeted by gangs 
 

A £20million investment has already been made available to help families. This includes 
directly supporting financial wellbeing and helping them with summer childcare. ECC will also 
commit an extra £700,000 to the Essential Living Fund to help families and individuals with 
food, fuel, clothing and furniture bills. 
 

• Council Tax – At the same meeting, ECC took the difficult decision to increase its share of 
council tax by 4.49%. 
 
As an administration, we are very clear that the only money the council has to spend is the 
money of our residents.  It is therefore right that we raise taxes reluctantly and only once 
every alternative has been explored.  In this instance, the main part of the increase was a 
2.5% increase in the social care precept – money that goes towards supporting vulnerable 
residents, including frail, elderly, adults with disabilities, and vulnerable children in need.  
While we always seek to avoid council tax increases, the pressures on the social care market 
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are such that an increase this year was deemed the only way to stave off serious problems in 
provision of social care, with providers struggling to stay in business. 

 
• Highways - The council will be spending £135m on highways maintenance over the coming 

year and, as ever, will prioritise the areas by severity of need. 
 

In the Braintree district council area, over the last six months, this spending has led to repairs 
to 184 county-grade roads, 160 local roads, 187 pavements, 3,711 drains cleared and 2,240 
street lights fixed. 

 
• Climate Action - In November, ECC’s cabinet approved a Climate Action Plan which agreed 

a £200m commitment to help address all areas of climate-related activity in Essex.  The 
county council’s ambition is to ensure we are building a coalition of support across the county 
for the move to net-zero carbon emissions in our county by 2050.  Detailing how we will 
implement the recommendations of the Essex Climate Action Commission’s report Net Zero: 
Making Essex Carbon Neutral,  it included plans across areas such as housing, 
infrastructure, transport, waste and the natural environment. 

 
•  Within the first 100 days - the following was achieved 

 
o repairing over one million square metres of roads and 40,000 square metres of 

footpaths and cycleways 
o creating over 600 new roles for unemployed young people aged 18-24 as part of the 

Government's Kickstart scheme 
o delivering four BT broadband contracts under Superfast Essex programme for a 

further 12,000 premises 
o starting construction of the West Mersea temporary defence barrier scheme 
o launching a new £500,000 fund to support community action on climate change 
o working with the Essex Climate Action Commission (ECAC) to develop and publish 

the ‘Net Zero: Making Essex Carbon Neutral’ report 
o launching the Active Essex ‘Find your Active campaign, supported by a £1.25 million 

fund 
o launching Essex Pedal Power, a £2.7million community-based project being piloted in 

Clacton and Jaywick Sands 
o launching the new Essex Care Technology Service to support people with care needs 

access and use the latest technology to help them to live as independently as possible 
o announcing the Essex Education Task Force which will invest £1million in reading 

over the next 18 months, to support children and young people affected by the loss of 
learning during the Covid-19 pandemic 

o piloting construction methods designed to deliver net-zero, future proof, inclusive 
school buildings 

 
 

 
It has been a pleasure to assist the following communities with My Locality Fund - 
Sturmer, Ashen, Pebmarsh, CastleHedingham, Lt Maplestead, Gestinghtorpe and Belchamp St 
Paul. 
 
 
I hope the above gives you an idea of the work that has gone in over the last year to develop our 
plans and deliver on them for the people of Essex. 
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For my part, my appointment as Climate Czar was a great privilege. It is a role that speaks volumes 
for our commitment in this space, but the work has only just started and there is much still to do. 
 
Most of all, it has been my pleasure and privilege to serve the residents of all the villages, both large 
and small, within the Hedingham division. I look forward to continuing to do so in the next year and 
beyond. 
 
Best wishes, 

                  
 
 

 
 


